REPORT OF DISTRICT COUNCILLOR TO PARISH COUNCIL MEETING July 2017
I am pleased to report that the tree and hedge issues I mentioned in my last report have, or are being dealt with in complete amicability by all parties. I think it fair to say that this has taken up quite a lot of my time during May and June so I hope to be able to have a bit of slack time – am I asking too much?
There has been a spate of abandoned vehicles in the village centre. I am pleased to say this was dealt with promptly by residents’ co-operation and Dorset Police.

I was very honoured to receive an invitation and attend the 60th Anniversary of what began life as the village Darby & Joan Club, now called The Thursday Club. The club hosts some very interesting speakers and has day trips out and about locally. It is a very active organisation and everyone is very welcoming. 

Councillors received a Briefing about Future Dorset (nine councils becoming two unitary authorities) and the setting up of a Joint Committee. This Joint Committee has been supported by Purbeck District Council so that it can be involved in any decision making which goes on before the Secretary of State (Sajid Javid) makes his decision. It does not change PDC’s current decision to not support Future Dorset which was carried by the Chairman’s casting vote. If the Secretary of State decides that Future Dorset is the way forward then another vote will be taken by PDC to see if its current decision would change. Alternatively should the Secretary of State make a decision not to allow Future Dorset then all the councils in Dorset will still need to make considerable savings and the most important way of doing this would be to work jointly (e.g. Dorset Waste Partnership). This will be the second reason for PDC to be part of the Joint Committee so that joint working can be looked into and PDC will be involved in any decision-making on this issue.
I have attended at PDC’s Planning Department on two occasions this month to give local knowledge on individual planning applications. 
It was the PDC’s Council meeting last Tuesday. The East Creech and Morden conservation areas report was referred back to Policy Group for further consideration and discussion with residents. A report regarding the public consultation options and other issues on the Local Plan was approved and a financial bid regarding Community based housing projects was supported wholeheartedly. I have passed the report about this latter issue to Councillor Carswell as it involves Community Land Trusts which I know he is looking at on behalf of the Parish Council.

As usual I am happy to answer questions or listen to any suggestions on my report.
